FOCUS ON FRIENDS IN THE CRISIS AUGUST 25TH
Sonia Baidoo has been a member of St Luke’s church for several years and is a PCC member. For the past year she has run children’s church, has created monthly imaginative prayer stations in the baptistry and leads the Messy Church team. Sonia is mother of 3, and along with many parents, has been engaged in home schooling since lockdown. Sonia works in early years education. Sonia was asked the following questions:
1. What are you most grateful for at this time? 
I am most grateful that my family are safe and well during these times. I thank God.

2. What have you learned about yourself?

I have learned that my faith is still very strong, through these difficult times. I have also learned that I will need to do more fitness; jogging in my area wasn’t too bad as I can set my own pace, but following Joe Wicks on YouTube gave me a wake up call.

3. What would you like to share with others?

[bookmark: _GoBack]I believe that everyone at some point in their lives should read the bible from the beginning to the end to strengthen their relationship with God by adding to the truth and the way (with thanks to the holy spirit) to where God wants them to be in their hearts and place in life.


